
















THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL

From:
To:
Subject: London wall west - objection
Date: 31 January 2024 14:10:11

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to object to the plans you have submitted for the demolition of the
Museum of London and Bastion House sites.  My objections are so numerous that
it is difficult to list them all,, but I will try.  I am a Barbican resident and have lived
here now for over 20 years.  

I am completely surrounded by enormous office blocks, many of which appear to
be empty for a good part of the week, I can see no reason for the City of London
to be building more office accommodation - other than the desire to extract as
much money as possible from this site.  This is no reason to ride roughshod over
the objections of residents and others who are interested in preserving these
buildings because of their architectural importance.  Below are some of my
objections:

- Sustainability and climate change:
Demolition and new build will unleash tens of thousands of tonnes of embodied
carbon.  Why haven't serious considerations been given to retaining and re-using
the existing buildings?  Your current proposal runs directly against national and
local climate action policies, including your own City guidelines.  It is completely
hypocritical to state that the City of London has a climate action policy and then to
completely ignore this policy when it comes to making more money.

- Mass and Scale:
The Barbican Estate and Barbican South (London Wall) were planned in tandem
with open spaces in between.  The current plan to build two huge office blocks is
completely disproportionate in that the New Bastion House will measure two and a
half times the volume of the current building and the current Museum of London
more than twice the size.  Please explain to me how you can justify these volumes
of new built! The amount of disruption this will cause over many years is simply
unjustifiable.

- Heritage:
Both current buildings are important and which should be retained and adapted.
Demolition will not only destroy these heritage assets but cause substantial harm
to their neighbours such as the Barbican Estate and gardens, St Giles Church and
Terrace, Postman's Park, the City of London School for Girls and St Botolph's - to
name a few.  These will be dwarfed by the towers and the limited sky, currently
available, will shrink significantly.  Since I have lived in Gilbert House, the skyline
has been filled in by office building after office building and this will be the last
straw.

- Office Demand:
The City currently has no tenant for this site and there are other locations within
the City suitable for major office developments - should such demand even exist.



At the moment there are huge office developments on London Wall
(Aldermanbury), the corner of Moorgate and Ropemaker Street and the former BT
building at opposite St Paul's station to name a few.  Isn't this enough to satisfy
the City's need for money?   The demolition of the existing buildings is speculative
and reckless and driven solely by the desire to maximise financial return.  There is
a great need for affordable accommodation in London for our frontline staff (NHS
workers, teachers, police, etc) and maybe the City could set an example by
showing some responsibility and compassion instead of the constant search for
more income. 

And as we live in the cultural hub, surely the Museum of London site could be re-
purposed as an art gallery, music venue, theatre space, conference centre or
some sort of space which would add value to this wonderful part of central London
instead of two ugly office blocks.

I dread this development - as do many of my neighbours.  We have seen so many
office blocks built in the last twenty years and now is the time to call a halt in this
delightful part of London.

Yours faithfully

John Fowle
102 Gilbert House, Barbican EC2Y 8BD

















THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL

From:
To:
Subject: London Wall West
Date: 31 January 2024 14:25:40

I am writing to object to the City of London’s plans to demolish Bastion House and the Museum
of London in favour of two massive office towers.

At a time when there is a surplus of office space which will only increase, I find it worrying that
the City is going against its own retrofit first policy.   As a resident I stare at the empty office
space of Citypoint and unused apartments in the Heron Building.   I feel the current estimate of
10% surplus office space is conservative and will only increase.

These distinguished post-war buildings designed by architects responsible for many post-war
icons including Churchill Gardens in Pimlico, form part of the Barbican estate and its treasured
heritage.   People flock to the Barbican Estate and marvel at the vision of our estate, I notice that
nobody flocks to take photographs of the soulless recent office developments surrounding it.   
Demolition will unleash tens of thousands of tonnes of embodied carbon which is bad for the
environment and future generations.    There will also be a reduction in the amount of daylight
and sunlight for residents as well as privacy issues, again something I encounter at Willoughby
House already.  
Please rethink and set an example for future generations, look after what we have already and
celebrate it.
Yours truly, Carolyn Larkin
Local resident and somebody who has worked in the area for 35 years.














